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July 15, 2008
Monthly News Letter

Dear Providers,

I hope this letter finds you all well and enjoying the heat!! 

Since I last wrote you, Important Steps has received some exciting news. I am happy to announce that we have been awarded a new and extended Early Intervention contract. This contract, which has been in effect since July 3, 2008, allows Important Steps to provide Service Coordination, Therapeutic Home-Based, Facility-Based, and Group Services, and Evaluations in the Bronx. We are now also approved to provide Therapeutic Home & Community Based Services and Evaluations in Queens and Manhattan.
As we expand our services, we hope that our therapists will too. If you are interested in expanding your geographic areas of service or are interested in conducting evaluations, please feel free to contact me or Janet Reznik. For those of you who currently provide services and evaluations through CPSE, if you would like to become an Early Intervention provider, please contact Yana Miller in Human Resources at extension 103 to assure your personnel file satisfies the NYCEIP requirements. Additionally, if you know of any therapists, service coordinators or evaluators who are interested in working with us, please refer them. Remember, we offer a $100 referral fee for all our clinicians!!
With the additions of these services and new boroughs come greater responsibilities for the agency, as well as our providers. We have been updating our Policies and Procedures Manual to incorporate all new NYC DOHMH Early Intervention rules and regulations, as well as to adhere to all changes in the contract we have just received. We will be providing an in-service training regarding these new regulations towards the end of August.

In the coming weeks, you will receive a letter informing you of the date of our next in-service training. This training will focus on our Policies & Procedures and the Transition Process from Early Intervention to CPSE or non special education settings. Additionally, you will be asked to sign new contracts/letters of agreements, effective September 1, 2008. This training will be mandatory as all EI providers will be required to sign a new agreement reflecting the new policy. Therefore, if you are planning to take a vacation during the last two weeks of August, it is imperative that you arrange a meeting either with me or Janet Reznik, Program Director, to review our Revised Policy and Procedures and sign a new letter of agreement/contract.
I also wanted to inform all of you that I have begun reviewing session notes and progress reports for quality, content and implementation of Family as Partners (“FAP) philosophy. In the coming weeks, many of you will be receiving letters from me regarding your notes with suggested areas of improvement. These letters will contain comments and, at times, corrections that need to be made. Currently, there are many therapists who are still not completing session notes appropriately as per NYCEIP rules and regulations. I will be available to you to assist and guide you in completing the session notes according to regulations. The New York City Early Intervention Program holds us to the highest standards. I will, in turn, being holding all of our therapists to the highest standards. 
I wish you all cool and relaxing summer. As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 718-882-2111 ext. 151 or Janet Reznik, Program Director, at ext. 104.

Sincerely,

Susan DePasquale, MS Ed.

Director of Quality Assurance and Improvement Unit

